
Hello Jeremy, 
I support the conversion of 9 Middle Haddam Road, Cobalt, from Residential to Commercial.  I was a 
lifelong friend of the McShea family who previously resided at this address, and I know that they would 
endorse a veterinary hospital on the property.  They always had a menagerie of cats and dogs, and even 
a horse at one point.  Also, as this is an historic building, the Gustavson's will preserve the house and 
barn while bringing much-needed business to Cobalt.  The house has ample space for parking away from 
Route 151, so the village charm of Cobalt would be maintained. 
Thank you, 
Bonnie Becker 
 


